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THE COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS 
EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF ENERGY AND ENVIRONMENTAL AFFAIRS 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
Notice is hereby given that the Massachusetts Executive Office of Energy and Environmental 
Affairs, under its authority pursuant to M.G.L. Chapter 21I, Sections 4, in conformance with 
M.G.L. 30A, will hold a public hearing on proposed amendments to 301 CMR 41.00 Toxic or 
Hazardous Substance List.  These proposed regulations implement changes to the list of 
chemicals maintained by the Administrative Council on Toxics Use Reduction, pursuant to the  
Toxics Use Reduction Act (TURA, M.G.L. Chapter 21I). Specifically, on August 10, 2023, the 
Administrative Council voted to list twenty-two substances added by USEPA to the Toxics 
Release Inventory (TRI) under EPCRA Section 313 in 2022 and 2023. Please note that this 
hearing is being conducted remotely. 
 
A public hearing will be conducted via Zoom at 1 p.m. on November 3, 2023 to receive 
comments on the proposed amendments. Testimony may be presented orally at the hearing or in 
writing. Meeting access information is below: 
 
Public Hearing on Revisions to TURA Toxic or Hazardous Substance List 
When: Nov 3, 2023 01:00 PM Eastern Time (US and Canada) 
 
Join hearing: https://zoom.us/j/92952463054 
Or Telephone: +1 309 205 3325, Webinar ID: 929 5246 3054 
 
Written testimony will be accepted until 5 p.m. on November 3, 2023.  Written testimony 
should be submitted via email to Tiffany Skogstrom at tiffany.skogstrom@mass.gov or via 
mail to:  Tiffany Skogstrom, Executive Director TURA Administrative Council, Executive 
Office of Energy and Environmental Affairs, 100 Cambridge Street, 10th Floor, Boston, 
MA 02114.  
 
Copies of the proposed regulations are available on the Executive Office of Energy and 
Environmental Affairs web site at https://www.mass.gov/doc/proposed-revisions-to-301-cmr-41-
2023/download, or may be obtained by sending an email or calling Tiffany Skogstrom at 
tiffany.skogstrom@mass.gov or 857-275-1561. 
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To request written language translation or oral interpretation at the public hearings, please 
contact Melixza.Esenyie2@mass.gov  For oral language interpretation, the request must be 
received at least three (3) business days prior to the public hearing date at which the 
interpretation is requested. To request other reasonable accommodations, please contact Melixza 
Esenyie, ADA and Diversity Manager at Melixza.Esenyie2@mass.gov or 617-626-1282.   


